
Dear Parents, 

Welcome to Year 5.  We hope that you have all had a lovely summer.  We are excited to 

be starting a new year and getting to know you all.  Grey Class will be led by Mrs Hague. 

Mauve Class by Mr Reilly. 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Fridays will be covered by Mrs Knox, Mrs Pearson, Mrs Gibson 

and Mr Rose in Grey Class. 

Communication 

If you have any questions, please email the school office and we will get back to you, as 

soon as possible.  Messages about schoolwork can also be sent via Reading Diaries.  

Topics this term 

This term we will be looking at the class novel ‘The Firework Maker’s Daughter’ 

by Philip Pullman. We will be looking at the features of this novel but also will 

explore characters, settings and effective vocabulary and grammar choices. 

The punctuation and grammar focus will be fronted adverbials, expanded 

noun phrases, alliteration, conjunctions, inverted commas and synonyms.  

We will also be strongly revising the use of basic punctuation and sentence 

structure. We will be sending spellings home in reading diaries each week and will 

use dictation and spelling tests to check spelling knowledge, normally on a Friday.  

The spellings sent home will reflect the patterns learnt in the weekly spelling 

lesson, as well as incorporating words from the Year 5/6 spelling list. We will 

continue to have a spelling lesson each week and this will consolidate previous 

spelling rules and explore Year 5 spelling rules. Handwriting joins will be taught 

once a week.  Handwriting continues to be an important focus this year and a 

joined, fluent, consistent style is encouraged. All children will write in blue fibre 

tipped handwriting pens during the year and regular practice at home would be 

helpful. 

A copy of the school’s high-frequency spellings and yr5/6 spelling list will also be 

sent home.  

A reading list compiled by our Literacy Lead has also been attached to the newsletter 

for your child. The list is intended to provide guidance about age appropriate books. It 

is also intended to help encourage your child to read a wider variety of genres and 

authors. We encourage the children to try reading some of the books from this list or to 

read them with someone at home. Children will have the opportunity to borrow up to two 

books from the Upper Junior library 

In Maths this term, we will be using short pre-assessments and our own teacher 

observations to help us identify any objectives from the previous year which may require 



further consolidation before moving on to more advanced content.  Alongside this, we will 

be covering the following objectives from the Year 5 curriculum:  

• Place Value, ordering and rounding of digits up to 1,000,000. Including negative 

numbers and Roman numerals. 

• Adding and subtracting numbers up to 4 digits and more using formal written 

methods. Inverse operations and multi-step problem solving. 

• Recalling multiplication and division facts up to 12 x 12. 

• Multiples, factors, prime numbers and square/cubed numbers. Multiplication by 

10,100 and 1,000. 

• Division by 10,100,1,000. 

• Statistics. Interpreting charts, line graphs, two-way tables and timetables. 

Comparisons, sum and difference. Using line graphs to solve problems. 

• Measuring perimeter of rectangles and rectilinear shapes. Calculating perimeter. 

• Area of rectangles, compound shapes and irregular shapes. 

In order to help all children, acquire the knowledge, understanding and skills that 

they need, a longer amount of time will be spent upon building key concepts and 

securing fluency with number facts. 

Foundation Subjects 

History – The Vikings. Exploring- “Were the Vikings really vicious?” 

Geography – What shapes our world? Volcanoes, Earthquakes and glaciers. Physical and 

human features. 

Science – Forces (Physics). Earth and Space (Physics) 

Computing – E-safety- Self-image and privacy and security. Creating Media- Vector 

drawings.  Programming A- Selection in Physical Computing (Crumble Controllers). 

Art – Keeping in step with our history topic, we will produce Norse clay plaques. We will 

explore a range of medieval patterns. 

D&T – The children will be designing and making a moving vehicle that uses circuits and 

axles, axle holders, wheels and pulleys to initiate movement. 

RE – Judaism. Why is Moses important to the Jewish people? Why do Jewish people go 

to the Synagogue? We will also be exploring themes relating to Christmas. 

French- Units will be ‘On Holiday’ and ‘Eating Out’. 

Music- We will be following the new yr5 ‘Sing up’ curriculum involving singing, playing 

instruments and composing. 

PSHE/ RSE- This term our topic in PSHE is Health and Wellbeing.  We will begin by refreshing 

our knowledge of the zones of regulation and how they can help us with our emotions and mental 

health in everyday life.  We will look at ‘consent’ and the importance of seeking and giving 



permission.  We will then move on to learning about basic first aid skills, including how to make a 

999 call.  To support our learning, please ensure that you speak to your children about how to 

unlock your mobile phones and house phones in order to make an emergency call – things aren’t as 

simple as they once were in this respect!  Towards the end of the term we will look at things 

which can damage our physical, mental and emotional health.  We will then spend a couple of 

weeks looking in particular at legal and illegal drugs – discussing how these can damage our 

immediate and future health.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding our PSHE this 

term, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding our PSHE this term, please do not 

hesitate to contact us. 

Dates 

Bassenfell Residential: Tuesday 17th September – Thursday 19th September. 

  

Timetable 

Please find attached a copy of our timetable. This is to give you an idea about what your 

child has learned each day but is subject to change (other than PE). 

This year our PE day is a Friday. Please remember that your child should come to school 

already dressed for PE. Our class will continue to access Forest Schools throughout the 

year and we will let you know in advance so that appropriate clothing can be worn to 

school on those days. 

Homework 

In Year 5, children will receive Maths, English or topic related homework on a Friday, to 

be completed by the following Wednesday, when it will be marked. In addition to our 

English and Maths homework, we ask that you read with your child and that your child 

continues to access TT Rockstars. 



We hope your child will enjoy the year in either Grey or Mauve Class. If you have any 

queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs. A. Hague and Mr Reilly. 

 

 

 

 

 

   



High Frequency Words 

Set 1 

the go was 

to he are 

I she my 

no was  

Set 2 

and like when 

they some were 

said come there 

have what  

Set 3 

water should called 

people would asked 

looked because  

could different  

Set 4 

does of Monday 

coming off Tuesday 

with  Wednesday 

might to Thursday 

every two Friday 

again too Saturday 

treasure  Sunday 

Set 5 

disappointed early May 

mistake difficult June 

incorrect island July 

impossible there August 

information they’re September 

believe their October 

finally, January November 

basically February December 

adventure March  

enormous April  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


